
 

 
Looking Ahead, A Message from Richard Green, Vice-President: 

With COVID-19 negatively affecting our lives, it is likely that we have given some thought to 

the future. 

One of the events that will affect our club is the coming Annual General Meeting, open to all 

members, on the second Tuesday of January (January 12).  At that meeting the election of 

directors for 2021 will be on the agenda.  Brian, Glen, Marvin, Melissa, and Warren will be 

entering the second year of their two-year terms.  Alan, Howie, Nazzy, Wally, and I will be up 

for election or replacement at that time.  Andrew has indicated that he does not intend to 

stand for re-election. 

There continues to be an opening for the executive position of administrative secretary to 

handle correspondence. 

There is an opening for gun show coordinator to replace Zach.  Also, Annette has hinted that 

she would like to be replaced as newsletter editor.  Other possibilities exist.  Some 

coordinators may appreciate an assistant. 

Do give some thought to the activities in which you would like to become more involved.  

Fresh thinking can lead to improvements in our club offerings.  Do arrange to get nominated, 

or alternatively just come forward to volunteer!  This is an opportunity to make your club 

stronger! 

        By Richard Green 
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Changes to upcoming PAL and RPAL Courses: 
Alan Bond 

The January 30, 2021 PAL course is full. 
There will be a January 31, 2021 PAL course (previously scheduled as a RPAL course) 
The February 6 + 7, 2021 CORE is going ahead as scheduled and is over 1/2 full 
The RPAL has been rescheduled to February 27, 2021 
 
For registration call Alan Bond at 250 352-2289.  Students are expected to bring and wear face 
masks.  There are some CORE manuals available to borrow.  Books must be returned before 
certificates are issued.   
 
We had some surprising cancellations in the RPAL course and increasing interest in 
PAL.  Students are expected to gain the PAL before registering for RPAL and considering we are 
down to 4 or 5 students for RPAL, it was the best course of action available to us. 

 

 
Indoor Ranges Opening: 
Thank you to Marvin Paisner, Wes Smith, Warren Russell, Alan Bond, Brian Beaudoin, Serge 
Zoritch, Calvin Hacking and Richard Green for researching and developing the Covid Policies 
for the indoor ranges. 
 
 
Indoor Firearms Range: 
Marvin Paisner 

“As of Nov 19, 2020, the Indoor Firearms Range is available for limited use by club members. 
Use of the range will be by pre-arranged appointment only. There are no scheduled open 
shooting times, so do not come to the range without an appointment.  For further information 
on scheduling a spot please go to the club’s Indoor Range web page 
at http://www.nrgcbc.ca/indoorrange/ ” 
 
Indoor Archery Range: 
Thank you to Greg Seidelin and Wes Smith for returning as range officers. And a big welcome 
to Shawn Jezerinac and Sharon Woloshen for volunteering. Please see the following link to a 
google calendar. Archers will be able to see the days and times a range officer is available. 
Contact the range officer to book a space. 
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/u/0?cid=ZWw2Y3JuZWxsZTA0dnJraGYwdnE0MnQ0NThAZ3JvdXAuY2
FsZW5kYXIuZ29vZ2xlLmNvbQ 
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Wes using the disinfecting mister on a target.  

    
    

 Outdoor Range Closure: 
Saturday, December 5, 2020.    9:00am – 3:00pm                                                 

 
 
 
Social Gaming: Check Nelson Social Gaming on Facebook for More Details 

Fall 2020 Kill Team Campaign 
What: 

A Series of Connected Games to Bring Players Together 
When: 

October 1st to December 20th 

Where: 
Nelson Social Gaming or Any Other Venue 

Who: You and Other Local Gamers 
 

 

 
Christmas Presents Suggestion:  Fundraiser Archery Toque 
Consider keeping your favourite archer nice and warm with a gift of this fundraiser archery 
toque. Only $25.00.  Teal, Charcoal, Surplus and Maroon. Exclusive design.  Pukka Brand. 
Fantastic quality and fit.   Contact: Annette Smith @ annette.spanky.smith@gmail.com to 
order. See logo and colors below. 
 

mailto:annette.spanky.smith@gmail.com


       
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

As your newsletter coordinator, I would like to take this opportunity on behalf of the 
membership to thank our directors and coordinators for their volunteer hours over this past 
year. It certainly presented some unique challenges.  
I would also like to wish all of the membership a healthy, holiday season. 
Annette Smith 
 

 

                         
 
 

 
 



 

Nelson District Rod & Gun Club

Ongoing Events: 
Events could change depending on recommendations 
by the PHO. 
 

 Indoor Archery: 

Refer to “Shared 
Calendar”for dates and 
times. 

 
                                                                                                                                                                        
 
 

 
Ladies’Target 

Shooting: 
Thursday at 6:00pm 

Contact: Anita 
Bowers 
Ladiestargetshooting.nrgc@ 
gmail.com   

 

 

 
Board of Directors 
Meeting 
Mickey McEwen Hall 

upstairs to accommodate 
social distancing @ 
6:30pm 

 
 

 
Sunday 4-9pm                                          

Thursday 5-10pm                                                                             
 
                                            
                                     
  Indoor Gun Range:      http://www.nrgcbc.ca/indoorrange/  
 
  Indoor Archery Range:  
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/u/0?cid=ZWw2Y3JuZWxsZTA0dnJraGYwdnE0MnQ0NThAZ3JvdXAuY2FsZW5kYX
IuZ29vZ2xlLmNvbQ 
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Who Can Help? 
 

EXECUTIVE PRESIDENT 
Howie Grant 
250-551-1077 
hhgrant@telus.net               

VICE PRESIDENT 
Richard Green 
250-352-5609                  
scaler4@telus.net            

PAST PRESIDENT 
Wally Kampen  
250-354-4349 
wally.k@shaw.ca                                               

TREASURER 
Yolanda Manalo-
Stewart Contact:   
Richard Green                       

    

 
 

DIRECTORS Marvin Paisner 
Cottonwood Creek 
Indoor Firearm Range 

250-229-5710 
paisners@shaw.ca                                                                            

Glen McKen 
Fishing Forever/Cook 
250-505-5006 

Howie Grant 
Police Liason/Bighorn 
Sheep Volunteer Co. 

250-551-1077  
hhgrant@telus.net         
                                                                          

Melissa Townsend 
 
 

       

  Wally Kampen 
Conservation: 
Environment/Fish & 
Wildlife/Website/Hall 

Maintenance/Edward 
Jones Acct.  
250-354-4349 

wally.k@shaw.ca      
                              

Richard Green 
Fishing Forever/Key 
Master/Corresponden
ce/ Edward Jones 

250-352-5609 

scaler4@telus.net                                      

Alan Bond 
Nelson Italian Cdn. 
Society/Hall Rental/Club 
Historian/Edward Jones 

Acct.  
250-352-2289 
hallrental@nrgcbc.ca 

 

Andrew Woodward 
Project Mapleseed/ 
Chicken Shoot Heritage 
Match  

250-551-5050                                                                                                           
nelsonmapleseed@pm.
me  

 Brian Beaudoin 
Trap Range/Ladies 

Shooting 
250-551-4549 
brian.kootrac@gmail.com 

Naz King 
Outdoor Range 

250-354-3335 
nazzyking@gmail.com              

Warren Russell  
Outdoor Archery 

250-551-7562 
warren@WSRussell.ca 

 

   

 
   

COORDINATORS 
 

Anita Bowers 
 

Ladies’ Shooting 250-354-2998 ladiestargetshooting.nrgc@gmail.com   

Erin Franklin 

 

Membership 250-551-7414 membership@nrgcbc.ca  

Annette Smith Newsletter/3D Archery Shoot 
Communication 

250-505-2912 newsletter@nrgcbc.ca  

Wes Smith 
 

Indoor Archery/3D Archery Shoot 250-304-7521 wes.smith@shaw.ca  

Alan Thompson 
 

Cottonwood Creek 250-505-5376 alant2@telus.net   

Al Walker 
 

Security 250-352-9752 arwalker@telus.net  

Jim Brown 

 

Trap 250-352-3933 jandjbrown604@gmail.com  

Vacant 
 

Gun Show   

Calvin Hacking 

 

Social Gaming  calvin.hacking@gmail.com  

Derek Ludwar 
 

Recording Secretary  250-505-4433 derekludwar@gmail.com  

 Bylaws/Constitution/Policies 

Edward Jones Acct. 
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